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Dear Prayer Partners,  December 28, 2010 
 
 
We hope that your Christmas was blessed by the awareness that Jesus 
is the Son of God and the Savior of the world. 
  
THIS IS A VERY IMPORTANT LETTER OF PRAYER REQUEST 
Please understand that before my Lord this is not a request for 
financial support! 
  
JANUARY CRUSADES IN PANAMA AND COLOMBIA  
  
By God's grace, shown in some of your offerings, Rigo's roundtrip 
airfare to Panama and Colombia is completely paid for.  
  
Rigo, on his stopover in Panama will hold several days of  crusades in 
the same drug center where he preached a crusade several months 
ago. From there he will fly to the adjoining country of Colombia for the 
two weeks of Crusades in three northern cities of that country.  
  
Normally, churches in areas where we hold Crusades, have their own 
sound systems or they can afford to rent this  necessary costly 
equipment for their Crusades.  This is the first time that due to their 
unbelivable poverty we will have to provide all of this equipment.  Each 
of our previous Crusades transportation, hotel expense, and meals 
have been provided by the churches.  This will also be the first time 
that the churches will not be able financially to provide these needs. 

  
You read in one of our previous newsletters of the poverty that Rigo 
found in these three small cities of northern Colombia.  There were 
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only three cars in all of a city of more than 10,000 people.  Of course 
these did not belong to a pastor or church members.  Because of 
flooding, which continues to exist, Rigo walked in ankle deep water to 
each of his meetings. 
  
Rigo regularly communicates with these extremely excited Colombian 
pastors.  For the first time in the history of these churches they are all 
united and have united weekly prayer meetings for their upcoming 
crusade.  The excitement in Rigo's voice about these Crusades is 
palpable. 
  
PRAYER REQUESTS  

• For each of the mayors meetings on Friday 

• For dry weather which will remove the flooding and make the 
Crusades more accessible to the inhabitants of each community. 

• For Rigo's health.  He still has not recovered from the very 
demanding pre-campaign trip to Colombia and he has been 
working hard with limited resources to provide a good Christmas 
for his young family. 

• Please pray that our little ministry will receive $1700 by the 10th 
of January which will immediately be sent to Rigo to cover the 
above necessary crusade expenses. 

• Please pray that Rigo will be hidden behind the cross of Calvary 
and he will be used mightily of our Lord. 

• More than anything, we ask that each of you pray that many will 
come to know our Lord Jesus during the Crusade in the 



MooreReport.com Newsletter 
December 28, 2010 

Last updated: January 15, 2011 Page 3 of 3 

dangerous drug area of Panama and in the three very poor areas 
of northern Colombia. 

 
Without asking for specific prayer request let me tell you about what 
lies ahead in Lima Peru.  On my very fast and very physically 
demanding trip to Lima I was able to see the doors thrown open for us 
to have two extremely large evangelistic Crusades in the largest slum 
area (400,000 inhabitants) of that country.  God allowed me to tour the 
complete district with the mayor who has become a good friend. 
  
Because of financial and health problems I do not expect to travel 
outside of the United States until I return to Peru in mid-February. That 
necessary, delayed trip will be to organize our large pre-campaign 
meetings and organize all of the churches in Lima to support the two 
Crusades in the large slum of their city.   
  
We honestly know that in these large Crusades in Peru we will see 
many thousands come to Jesus Christ.   
 
PLEASE BEGIN TO PRAY FOR THESE CRUSADES. 
  
During January I hope to drive up to northern California to minister to 
Hispanic pastors and their churches. We hope some of these small 
Hispanic churches will become supporters of the crusades that we will 

be holding throughout Latin America.  It is a sad fact that most English 
speaking churches in America have lost their missionary zeal to win 
the world to Christ. 
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You might recognize that I have spent the majority of my time in Latin 
America preaching the message of prayer, living a life holy acceptable 
unto the Lord, and the message of revival, to many more than 125,000 
pastors and leaders in many countries.  Besides teaching the 3 to 4 
hour seminars, God in these 3 1/2 years has blessed me to preach in 
nearly 300 Latin American churches.  In recent months it has been 
noted by some that God has done a real work in my life and it has been 
most noted in the receptiveness of God's message in each 
congregation.  To God be the glory! 
  
Our hearts are heavy that we are having to cut back on our personal 
travel, we do rejoice in the fact that we can still provide the necessary 
funds for Rigo to hold very fruitful Crusades.  
  
LET ME GIVE YOU THE REASON FOR OUR MINISTRY 
  
Rigo and I want to win all of Latin America to Christ! 
Rigo and I have a God given burden to first evangelize those who are 
considered by many to be to be the unclean, the unlovable, and the 
unreachable. 
  
Rigo and I know that we cannot fulfill the call on our lives if it were not 
for the 100% support of our wives, families, and those of you who pray 
for us each day.  We are grateful to God for HIS calling on our lives and 

we are grateful for the blessing that each of you are in our lives and 
ministry. 
  
To God be the glory for what HE continues to do through this little 
ministry. 
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Charles and Judy Moore and Rigoberto and Laura Vega 
8687 Lemon Ave #2 San Jose, Costa Rica 
La Mesa, CA 91941  

 
www.moorereport.com  
mocb@aol.com RVA3RD@HOTMAIL.COM  
 

All Gifts to this Ministry are tax-deductible and should be made out and 
mailed to: 
                 CSC:  Mission to Latin America 
                 3357 Pecan Hollow Ct. 
                 Grapevine, TX 76051 


